New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

August 13, 2012
Call to Order

President Ted Engle called the meeting of New Buffalo Borough Council to order at 7:30 p.m. on August 13, 2012 in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church.

Roll Call

Present were council members: Ted Engle, Dave Lesher, John Johnson and Adam Pavusik. 
The following persons were also present: Dan Balthaser, Janice Crouse, Sally Lesher, and Paul  Krieger.
Reading of last Month’s Minutes

The minutes from July 9, 2012 were read. Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the minutes were approved, as corrected. All in favor, none opposed. 

Comments From Visitors
None

Correspondence

Borough’s Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented. 

Sewer Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of John Johnson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented. 
Unfinished Business

Sewage/Sewage Authority Report
The land issue with Watts still in limbo, Solicitor Bunt was in hospital, had his shoulder replaced. Ted has meeting scheduled with Bunt 10am Tuesday, Aug 14.  Sweetland Engineering was paid to allow for the finalization of paperwork for the audit due to the state.  Ted will speak to Mr. Bunt about composing a legal letter to Sweetland to assure that necessary state audit filing is completed.  Dave Sweetland wants Ted to negotiate with Skelly and Loy to pay 50/50 for lift mechanism for sewer station.   During the past month we experienced a breaker melt down, program and time line were changed a few times to get everything operating correctly. A clog in pump #3 created high amperage causing the breaker meltdown. As of now, everything is operating correctly. 
Still experiencing surges when heavy rainfall, also large amount of fibers possibly due to disposable towel/wipe products being put into septic system.  Adam has asked Skelly and Loy about getting certified but has not received the information.  Ted suggested getting bids from other engineers to assist in the sewer operations.
PCCOG

Nothing new to report.

Beautification Committee

Nothing new to report.
Street Committee
Dave Lesher asked what distance does the Borough own from the center of the road.  Brush near bank is growing out into the road.  Dave removed a fallen tree but needs a place to get rid of the debris.  Council members informed Dave there is an area at the sewer plant near the lower gate and highway to dispose of such materials.
Refuse Coordinator

Nothing new to report.

Playground

It is looking rough lately, the corner fence has been peeled back and children have been trespassing in the park.  It could be appraised to see what the building and park is worth to decide whether it is feasible to try and sell it.   Motion to obtain appraisal, Adam Pavusik, second Dave Lesher, none opposed.
Ordinance Violations

Ordinance #01-2011 – Tabled  (new construction, etc..)
Condition of residential areas was tabled until park is taken care of. 
Dave Lesher states that people are continually speeding on High Street throughout the day, heavier during “rush hours” and occasionally on Locust Street.  His concern is that someone could get injured. 

Barriers – Along Front Street

Nothing new to report. 

Rental

Nothing new to report.  
Audit 2011
Will check with Phyllis Kreiger to see what needs to be done.
New Business

Sink hole issue in alley next to Dale Peterson’s residence.  Adam recommends looking into the problem before it gets out of hand. 
Bills

Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by John Johnson, all in favor, none opposed, the bill list was approved for payment. 
Sewer Bills

Upon motion of John Johnson, seconded by Dave Lesher, all in favor, none opposed, the bill list was approved for payment. 
Good of the Order/Announcements
H.A. Thompson agent was here to do walkthrough of Borough Building and Sewer Plant.

Adam would like to take a look at the sink hole.
Adjourn

Upon motion of John Johnson, seconded by Dave Lesher, council adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Judy Parrish
Secretary/Treasurer

